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Next meeting  
12 December 
5.30	for	6pm	
Tola Sorn 
Our IYE Student from 
Cambodia - Farewell 

	

Attendance	(by	Sunday	
6pm)	to	Steve	Jenkins	
ph	478	8467		
	Pupuke	Golf	Club,		
231	East	Coast	Rd,	
	Mairangi	Bay.	
www.ecbrotary.co.nz	

Christmas	Dinner	is	at	McHugh’s	Cheltenam	
	
Morgan’s	message	
As a result of the Golf Club’s AGM, we re-located last 
Monday’s meeting to Chand restaurant in Rothesay Bay.  No 
less than 46 members, partners and guests attended this 
“alternative” meeting, which by all accounts was very 
successful.  I even heard Warwick announce that he was going 
home happy as he had a full tummy - a strong 
recommendation from Warwick indeed! 

We also used this event to raise funds for our incoming 
Cambodian IYE student, Lily Lay who arrives in January and 
roughly $320 has been raised.  Not bad for a fun night out and 
a full tummy to boot.  So a very big “well done” to Jim Mayo 
and the Fellowship Committee for an excellent night out. 

Next Monday we farewell Tola and she will be giving us her 
farewell speech.  In celebration we are having a Cambodian 
themed menu.  Caroline will be running the show in my 
absence, so please accept my apologies in advance.  I will be 
at the airport with my daughter Gemma who’s off to Ecuador 
and the Galapagos Islands for 4 weeks. 

A week on Monday, being the 19th December is, of course, our 
Christmas meeting at McHugh’s restaurant at Cheltenham 
Beach.  I look forward to seeing you all (in your most festive 
spirit) on this day.  Don’t forget that we are car-pooling rather 
than hiring a bus, so make sure you talk with your fellow 
members who live locally and share a vehicle.   

President Gary 

Confirming Tola’s departure. 
Flight is TG 492 - Thai Airways  
December 16 Departs 2.50pm 
Suggested farewell at the Airport 
at 12.30-1.00pm. 

Rotary Christmas 
Puddings available 
soon. Let Robyn know 
if you want some. 
 
Christmas Function 
At McHugh’s. 
Members $25 
Partners/Guests $45 
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	 12	December	 19	December	 26	December	 2	January	2016	
	 Tola	Sorn	

Our	IYE	Student	from	
Cambodia	-	Farewell	

ECB	Christmas	Function	
McHugh’s	Devonport	

No	Meeting	
Boxing	Day	

No	Meeting	

Grace	 Caroline	Campbell	 Don	Hall	 	 	
Reception		 Lynette	Miller	 Fellowship	Committee	 	 	
Attendance	 Steve	Jenkins	 Steve	Jenkins	 	 	
Cash	Desk	 	 	 	 	
Fellowship	 Ian	Collard	 	 	 	
	 Warwick	Moulton	 	 	 	
	 John	Pearson	 	 	 	
Stewards	 Jim	Mayo	 	 	 	
	 Martin	Reiss	 	 	 	
	 David	Aickin	 	 	 	
3	Min.	Talk	 	 	 	 	
Intro.	Speaker	 Warren	Patterson	 	 	 	
Thank	Speaker	 Monica	Webb	 	 	 	
Parting	Thought	 Doug	Dempster	 President	Gary	 	 	
Tola	 	 	 	 	
Sebastian	 	 	 	 	
If	you	cannot	carry	out	your	allocated	duty,	it	is	your	responsibility	to	arrange	for	someone	else	to	do	that	duty	
Our	Exchange	Students	Contact	Details:	
Tola	is	now	with;		 Dr.(Mr)	Naseem	Ali	&	Dr.	(Mrs)	Nazimah	Hamid,	18	Kilear	Close,		Pinehill	Ph.	476	8649		
Tola’s	direct	contact;	 Mobile;	021	052	5120	or	Email;		sorntola.nfc@gmail.com	
Sebastian	is	now	with;		Karen and Ross Middleton, 49 Waipuia Place, Greenhithe. Ph 413 8532	
Sebastian’s	direct	contact;	Mobile	021	1362256	or	Email;	sebastianholthusen@gmail.com	

 

Over $400 was raised for the club via the Pinehurst BBQ. Thanks to the club members 
and friends who	assisted	with	running	the	BBQ. 
 

The organizers of Kidzplay Netball at Pinehurst School recently made a number of our 
Rotary members aware of the present poor health of Kirsten Richards, a Teacher and 
Netball coach in the Torbay Community. A Give a Little page has been set up for 
Kirsten towards her medical costs and to provide care. The Kidzplay organizers have 
made a number of donations and asked if the Club or individual members might like to 
support this cause. The link for the page with further information is:	Kirsten Richards - 
Givealittle 

Note- great article in Browns Bay magazine. For those who have not seen it it is 
attached. 

					

	

 

 


